
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 4, 2018  

 

Present:    John Strasser, Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Red McCarthy, Allan Clark, Doug Glover  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not be meeting on June 25, 2018.  No quorum available. 

 

Jennifer advised the board that we have received an estimate for a new propane furnace at the 

Meetinghouse and waiting on a second bid.  The board also received a bid for a new water filter 

system at the Meetinghouse.  Neither will be acted on until all costs are available. 

 

MARGO CONNORS update the board on meeting with Ted Vanzant from NE Solar.  The best 

place would be at the edge of the Town Garage property and it would be for both the garage and 

the Crapo Building.  Not cost effective to include the Meetinghouse.  A proposal will be sent 

along with financing options. 

 

The Select Board received another complaint from the Kieperts on Center District in regard to 

the use of the Presby property by MBI.  The noise is especially upsetting and Margo will follow 

up with legal. 

 

The board will send a letter of support for the Tavern at Sunset Hill’s liquor license application. 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Building for Bone Builders, Card Making and 

Watercolor Classes. 

 

The board approved the use of the Meetinghouse for the Children’s Tea Party on July 14th. 

 

The board approved a building permit for Rusty and Jessica Talbot for replacing and expanding a 

deck on their home.  Map 222 Lot 25. 

 

RED MCCARTHY, ALLAN CLARK and DOUG GLOVER met with the board to discuss the 

Streeter Pond Replacement Bridge Project.  Red will get non-binding estimates from three 

contractors so that the process can move forward.  The board will follow the process as outlined 

by Red. Allan reiterated that no money from FEMA has been received in the State and who 

knows when or if we will see any money.  Clarification of the Hadley Road and Pearl Lake 

culvert projects was also made.  These funds would come from the NH Hazardous Mitigation 

program. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the minutes of May 21, 2018 meeting seconded by 

MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 



With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn; seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday June 11, 2018, at the Carolina Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


